
8/12/2014 

TO: Metropolitan Area Planning Commission 

My name is Jean Gipson, the widow of Hosea Gipson, and I live at 1606 Heern Dr., Apt. 
2228, Jonesboro, Arkansas. I am 83 years old and reside in St. Bernard's Village. I own 
Lots 1 and 2 in Block "I" of Griffin Subdivision. 

Several months ago, Bob Harrison approached me about buying my 2 lots. I didn't want to 
sell, as I wanted to keep my lots in case I needed that money for later living expenses. I told 
Mr. Harrison I didn't want to sell, and the last time I talked to him he threatened me, and 
told me if I didn't sell my 2 lots to him, he would close my street, and my lots would go 
back to the State of Arkansas. 

I just found out that Mr. Harrison is presenting a plat of the Griffin property to the 
Commission and I don't want any of the streets surrounding my lots to be closed. I am 
unable to come to the meeting tonight and am confused about the fate of my property. 

I am asking that you not allow any street bordering my property to be closed and that you 
postpone any decision on this until I can get someone to help me to make sure my lots will 
be OK. I am elderly and unable to do research on this and need time to get someone to 
help me or to get an attorney to help me. 

Thank you so much 
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